Egmanton Parish Meeting

Village Hall – 8.0 pm 6th September 2018

Minutes - unadopted

In attendance

Officials:- Steve Bunnell, Vice Chairman, John Smith, Clerk & Honorary Treasurer, DC Sylvia Michael

Members of the public

Mrs J Smith, Mr J Bower, Mrs S Taylor, Mrs M Beckitt, Mr R Beckitt, Mr J Oliver, Mrs J Tate

Apologies

Mr A Banks, Mr & Mrs M Healy, Mr K Taylor, Mr J Tate, Mrs S Bunnell

Declaration of interest

There was no declaration

Approval of minutes of meeting held on 2nd August 2018

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

Matters arising

The water level monitoring device has now been re-sited and several residents had registered to receive the early warning.

The wording of the Housing Needs Survey questionnaire has been agreed and residents would receive a copy in due course. The clerk had received two copies of a previously approved scheme which any resident was free to peruse.

The stones on the highway verge of Tanyard had been removed voluntarily by the two residents.

Correspondence

The clerk referred to the following correspondence and advised those wanting details to contact him for the link.

A response from Viaem in relation to the willow tree on main street stated that the tree was not causing a danger to the general public or affecting safety on the highway. Any effected telephone wires should be directed to the statutory undertaker for advice.

Lucy Kirwan has received confirmation that all the BT faulty cables have been replaced in Tuxford.

The clerk read a press cutting saying that a number of Anaerobic Digester plants had gone into administration.

Planning – Amended planning application 18/00787/FUL. Land adjacent Bramley House, Burnmoor Lane. Erection of 4 bedroom detached house with double garage

The chair read the planning amendments (see minutes of meeting 7th June 2018) and referred to the new plans as laid out at the rear of the room. Voting was in favour 1, against 6. This result would be notified by the clerk to NSDC

AOB

The clerk asked for approval to nominate Mrs J Tate as a voting member attending the forthcoming AGM of NALC. This was agreed.

Mrs J Tate referred to an email from the organiser of the Best Kept Village Competition explaining that Egmanton had been eliminated during round one of the competition primarily due to the large number of excluded sites and in particular the ones in the centre of the village. Following a discussion on any action possible to remedy this issue, it was decided to agenda this item for a future meeting in the hope more residents would be aware and further a decision of any future action.

The following expense was approved:-Village hall rent - £30 for two meetings

A further complaint had been lodged on barking dogs at a property on Kirton Road. The clerk has referred this to NSDC Environmental Service via a district councillor The clerk read two passages from the Arnold Baker "bible" on local authority administration concerning the legal status of a parish meeting

The meeting was reminded that the TOB cycle race passes through Egmanton on 8th September 2018

The clerk has had two separate meetings with TVIDB. First, David Sisson on flood resilience advice and secondly with Matt Everett on a bank slippage on Western Road

A resident praised the organisation and content of the recently held Egfest event with specific reference to the involvement of young people. The clerk was asked to contact the clerk of Tuxford Town Council to establish the basis on which a newly installed speed monitoring device has been obtained.

The next meeting will be held on 4 th October 2018 at 8pm.	
The meeting closed at 9.07 pm.	
Signed Chair	Date